


write this opening to our 2020

newsletter less than 24 hours

after the Prime Minister has de-

clared that our country is now in
"lockdown” due to the Coronavirus.
It is somewhat surreal sitting at
school with no Irvine Royal Academy
pupils or staff and only a few chil-
dren of critical Key Workers to sup-
port.

After reflecting on the past few days,
| am more reassured than ever that
the staff here really do go above and
beyond to support young people.
They have worked incredibly hard to
prepare resource packs, upload ma-
terials on to Glow and in turn, set up

Google Classrooms to ensure high
quality remote learning — this has
been a huge learning curve for us all.
As | write, staff are in regular contact
with young people for a multiplicity
of reasons but first and foremost,
the key priority is to make sure that
the health and wellbeing of our
young people is prioritised. This is a
time of real stress and the anxieties
felt by our pupils cannot be mini-
mised — we are here to help and
have communicated our details on
the various platforms available to us
— we will continue to do so. We are
still unclear about what is going to
happen with the SQA in light of the
exams being cancelled and we will
communicate any information to
you as and when we get it — | prom-
ise you that we will work hard to en-
sure that our pupils are in no way
disadvantaged by this unprecedent-
ed situation.

Since the last newsletter was issued
in December, the school has contin-
ued to go from strength to strength,
Many of our young people make us
proud on so many levels, whether
that be through sporting success,
musical achievements, Rotary events,
Maths challenges or indeed just
through the way in which the major-
ity of them live and breathe our
school values. Particular mention
must go to our leavers and primarily
our S6 leavers. | have had the pleas-
ure of working closely with the Sen-
ior Pupil Leadership Team and | real-
ly cannot thank them enough. They
have represented the school in a

way that has brought me so much
pride and without question, have
played a significant part in making
me feel part of the team here at Ir-
vine Royal Academy - Jack, Amy,
Emma and Payton - thank you from
the bottom of my heart! Your sup-
port warmth, humour and sheer
kindness will never, ever be forgot-
ten.

| would like to take this opportunity
to thank those staff who have
stepped up over the last few months
and made a valuable contribution
towards ensuring positive outcomes
for our young people — Mr Turnbull
will go back to his class teacher po-
sition following his stint as Acting PT
Guidance and Mrs Gibson will return
to her substantive role as PT Guid-
ance — she carried out her duties as
Acting DHT admirably and | thank
her for her relentless energy and
overwhelming support! We will now
revert back to three DHTs and Mrs
Clifford, who has been Acting DHT
for the past two years, will continue
to fill in for Mr Little until his return —
our thoughts are with Mr Little at
this time. He is a highly valued
member of the team at Irvine Royal
and we all miss having him around.

Our Parent Council have continued
to support the school in every which
way possible and recently donated
brand new school uniform for our
pupils to access — they work tireless-
ly behind the scenes and deserve all
the recognition they get — they go
about their business with a positive
attitude and | for one cannot thank

enough — we are very, very lucky to
have such a dedicated bunch of par-
ents continually working in partner-
ship to make things better for our
pupils.

As you read through this newsletter,
put together by Miss McNeil, | am
hopeful that it will remind you of all
the good things that have happened
over the recent period — things that
will happen again as soon as we go
back to “normal” — | suspect new
norms may however come about as
a result of our current experience
and in some respects, that may not
be a bad thing.

From the day | started here, | could
see, hear and feel the potential and
nothing has swayed me from my
early impressions. When school life
resumes, | will look to you all for
your support in helping me and my
teams drive the school forward - |
am excited about what the future
holds for our school and for our
young people. Thanks for all your
support!

Stay safe out there!

Lingie Sloar



ver the past term the Pu-

pil Leadership Team have

been very busy once

again. From transition
visits at the start of the new year to our
Valentine’s Events we've had a jam
packed, fun term within the school.

Irvine Civic Forum

Mrs Sloan and Jack also attended the
Irvine Civic Group Meeting at the
townhouse to discuss how organisa-

tions in Irvine can work together to

make our town the best it can be.

ENABLE Scotland Partnership

We also met with ENABLE Scotland to
plan a partnership with the fantastic
charity for the school. This will allow

pupils to work E& &
alongside the . «J18

charity who
supports
adults and
children with
learning disa-
bilities.

Burns Memorial Ceremony

Jack and Amy lay a wreath in memory
of Robert Burns at the Burns Memorial
in Irvine alongside many other organi-
sations and schools within the com-
munity.

HIP TEAM BLOG

Youth Philanthropy Initiative

The Head Boy and Head Girl also had
the pleasure of hosting the Youth Phi-
lanthropy Initiative final where S3s
presented why their chosen charities
deserve £3000, congratulations to the
British Heart Foundation group who
won the money which will help the
Irvine branch in delivering vital ser-
vices within the area.

P7 Transition Visits

Jack, Amy, Emma and Payton all visit-
ed Castlepark, Woodlands, Loudoun
Montgomery and Annick to answer
any questions the P7s had about sec-
ondary school life.

S1-2 Valentines Disco

Finally, our Valentine's Events were
very popular in the school, thank you
to all of the pupils who bought a lolli-
pop to be delivered and attended our
Valentine's Day disco for ST & 2.

Looking ahead...

Sadly due to the current situation, the
S6 Prom at Enterkine House is in the
process of being rescheduled. Thank
you to Miss Carten for organising this.
We cannot wait to celebrate our
achievements once this passes!

We would like to take this opportunity
to extend our gratitude to all teachers
and staff at Irvine Royal Academy for
their continual support and guidance
over the past six years—particularly
during the recent switch to home
learning.

Despite our last term as captains not
rolling out the way we planned, we are
so proud of our school community
and wish everyone the best during this
time. Please take care,

Jack, Amy, Emma and Payton






